TOWN OF EAST HAMPTON

WATER POLLUTION CONTROL AUTHORITY
REGULAR MEETING
       June 6, 2017
APPROVED MINUTES

The Meeting of the Town of East Hampton Water Pollution Control Authority was held at the Colchester - East Hampton Waste Water Treatment Plant Meeting Room on June 6, 2017 at 6:00 P.M. 
Present: Mark Barmasse, Daniel Valentine, John Suprono and Kerry Comisky. 
Not Present: David Hitchcock and Ralph Nesci

Other Attendee(s) Tim Smith, Public Utilities Administrator 
1. Call to Order

Mr. Barmasse called the meeting to order at 6:13 p.m. 
2. Approval of Minutes

A. Regular Meeting March 7, 2017.
Mr. Suprono made a motion to approve minutes as amended, seconded by Mrs. Comisky.  Vote 3-0 Motion Passed.  1 Abstained 
3. Public remarks

No public remarks.
4. Review of Correspondence 
A. CWWA Legislative Committee Report.
Mr. Smith stated that there was nothing specific or concerning addressed at the last CWWA meeting. A copy of the Legislative Status Report is attached as part of these minutes.
B. ESA confirmation certification 
The ESA confirmation certification was mailed on May 16th with no changes to the Town’s Exclusive Service Area (ESA). Also a proposed legislation change was approved to allow for ESA owners to expand their ESA if they choose. A copy of the certificate is attached as part of these minutes.
5. Committee Reports
A. Joint Facilities Committee:
Mr. Barmasse reported about a discussion that was had on the distribution of payments between East Hampton WPCA and Colchester on recent projects which were paid as a 50/50 split. After reviewing the municipal agreement, it is believed that the project costs should have been divided by a proportional share. Payment application will be more specific on future items or projects. 
B. Operations, Management & Budget

1. Budget Status.
Mr. Smith presented the expense budget status for the current fiscal year. No changes or comments were expressed.  
C. Public Water Systems 
1. Village Center Water System Operations
System has been working fine, no issues to report. 

The Sanitary Survey with the State of CT was done on May 3, 2017 and no minor or major concerns were found.
2. Royal Oaks Water System Operations

During the first week of May (8th -11th), there was a situation where there was an overdosed in bleach in the day tank. Because of the excess bleach, the Potassium permanganate (used to oxidize the iron) isn’t being used, which caused the water to turn pink. Given that there were no health concerns and no valid email addresses or phone numbers the residents were not notified.  However, a Reverse 911 account will be created and will be used in the future if necessary. 
Recess Meeting to Conduct Public Hearing

Meeting was recessed at 6:31pm in order to conduct the Public Hearing.
Public Hearing Notice is attached and made part of these minutes.  

Upon a motion by Mr. Valentine to adjourn, seconded by Mr. Suprono and unanimously carried the meeting was reconvened at 6:50 pm in order to complete this Regular Meeting.

3. Hampton Woods Water System
Mr. Smith had a meeting with Peter Carli, owner of Hampton Woods, Steve Motto, from  Edgewater Hill, two representatives from Woodard & Curran, Bob DeLucia from CLA and Glen LeConche, East Hampton Building Official. Mr. Smith reported that the State of CT has given Peter Carli the go ahead to resume building at Hampton Woods and that Steve Motto will now be the project manager.
Mr. LeConche expressed his concerns with the foundation of the water treatment building. The foundation was constructed without the knowledge of the building department, as a result the required special inspections were not done. Mr. LeConche has requested supporting document from Peter Carli and will decide what kind of testing needs to be done to insure building was properly constructed.  
4. Municipal Water System Update

Mr. Barmasse reported that the Water Development Task Force has unanimously selected the firm of Tight and Bond to do the interconnection water study.  The recommendation will go be before the Town Council on June 13th, 2017 for funding of the study. There is currently a designated public water fund that is available for this study.
D.) Sewer Development
1. Hampton Woods Sewer System
As previously reported, the building project is moving forward. Once the water system is completed, the pumps will be added and the lift station will be tested. Mr. Valentine recommended adding the mission dialer now instead of the standard phone line which may offset the cost of doing it later. Cost and credit will be reviewed when the building becomes operational. 
2. Portland Sewer Commission
Mr. Smith stated that he received a call from a staff member at St. Clements regarding the status of the transit agreement. Mr. Smith recommended that they contact Portland sewer authority given that the last conversation with the sewer authority was that they were waiting on St. Clements.
6. Old Business
A. Rules Review-  NA
B. Approved Water Budget FY 17/18 after Public Hearing at 6:30pm 
Motion was made by Mr. Suprono to approve the Water Budget as set forth, second by Mrs. Comisky.  Vote 4-0 Motion Passed
7. New Business, Discussion /Action
8. Adjournment 
Move to adjourn made by Mr. Valentine, seconded by Mr. Suprono and unanimously carried, the meeting was adjourned at 7:08 pm. 

Respectfully submitted, 
Linda B. Connors
Recording Secretary

Minutes approved by a 3-0 vote, 1 abstained, of the East Hampton Water Pollution Control   Authority on August 1, 2017.
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